
        STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

                        SELECTMEN  

    MEETING MINUTES NOVEMBER 4, 2024 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Steve Goldsmith and Ron 

Profaizer.  

Tree Agents LLC  ZBA meeting November 13th 2024 at 7:00 at the townhall. Ron Profaizer will not attend. 

Wet land infringement reduced for 248 Rt 12 A Ballou to John Davis.  

Candidate Bill Sommers spoke  with the selectmen about his positions and ideas for running for state 

representative. He spoke about land use regulations, affordable housing, and intends to be a voice for 

Surry in Concord. He stated he worked with Don Bolduc and would appreciate the residents support.  

Corey Rice, John Trubiano, Garrett Nelson, Aaron Gillis and Cole Castor all residents living on the Farm 

Rd. spoke with the selectmen regarding posting a speed limit sign on the road to improve the speeding 

problems. The selectmen will research posting signage for the problem. Ron Profaizer will research 

regulations from state for posting. 

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen signed payroll. 

The selectmen signed the EFTPS. 

Leslie Johnson spoke with the selectmen about contract for payment for Conservation mapping.  

Ron Profaizer researched closing the safety deposit box stating it would cost $300 to close and $150 to 

drill for content recovery. It would require a letter from the town to close the box.  

John Davis has been appointed Health Officer. Background check was needed.  

The selectmen discussed background checks for Commercial Drivers. 

The Town of Surry would like to thank Carolyn Locke for her dedication as librarian. The position is open 

for a new librarian.  

Salt quote from Cargill $88.50. Salt Quote from Morton $83.50. Jay Croteau motioned to accept the 

Morton quote. Ron Profaizer seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to accept the Morton quote. 

Jay Croteau will contact Durwin Clark and Morton. 

The selectmen discussed the culvert at the S curves on the Old Walpole Road as a possible project for 

next year. Discussed paving the entrance to Farm Rd. and widening the pavement at the S curve as well.  

Connecticut River Valley Flood Control  Commision signed and emailed. Tax rate $16.82 

MFS request for $1025.00 for 2025 budget cycle.  

Ron Profaizer spoke with Durwin Clark expressing concern for how he ditches the Joslin to prevent 

erosion problems, the  dead trees to be removed and conservation of  sidewalls and vegetation.  



Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Ron Profaizer seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes.  

Stev Goldsmith inspected and signed off on the concrete slab for Robin Snow. 

Ron Profaizer will verify Primex surety bond.  

Ron Profaizer affirmed yes to the question on Nation Flood Insurance.  

John Davis not changing lot size and no drainage for DES complaint. 

Steve Goldsmith motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to 

adjourn. 

The  meeting adjourned at 9:15 P.M.  

 

 

     


